Rob Portman
Member of Congress Ohio

June 2, 2002

Rabbi Irvin M. Wise
Senior Rabbi

Adath Israel Congregation
3201 E. Galbraith Road
Cincinnati, Ohio 45236

Dear Rabbi Wise,

Congratulations to you on your ten year anniversary of service at the Adath
Israel Congregation. You have led our community with passion, character,
and integrity while carefully shaping the lives of hundreds of area citizens.

Most of all, you have been a servant in numerous parts of our community,

kindly giving of your time and talents.

Thanks again for your service to our area. You have enriched countless lives
and are a true role model for others. Best of luck in the coming ten years.

Sincerely,

Rob Pogan

Representative

NOT PAID FOR OR MAILED AT TAXPAYER EXPENSE



